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HOLLYM PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES TO MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON THE 10 JUNE 2021 AT HOLLYM VILLAGE HALL 
NORTH LEYS ROAD HOLLYM HU19 2SB 

 
Present:  Chair Cllr. Adrian Boasman   AB 
         Vice Chair Cllr. Fred Dearing   FD 
  Cllr. Bernard Jull    BJ 
  Cllr. Jonnie Purse    JP 
 
Clerk:  Kim Dalton           KD 
 
Ward Councillor(s): Lyn Healing 
Members of Public: 0 
 

Minute Discussion and Agreement Action 

21/06/57 To note apologies for absence and absentees 

 

 

 Apologies for absence received and accepted from Cllr(s). Annie Ives and Rebecca 

Lindgren 

Absent – Richard Oliver 

 

21/06/58 Councillors’ disclosure of interests in matters to be discussed  

 Pecuniary - None to disclose 

Non-Pecuniary – None to disclose 

 

21/06/59 To confirm the minutes of the meeting  

 The minutes of the Annual Meeting and Ordinary Meeting held on 20/05/2021 were 

agreed by all and duly signed by Chair – AB 

 

21/06/60 Clerk(s) Report  

 The clerk reported on the following Action Points and Ongoing items: 

Yorkshire Water (20/02/05) – The Clerk read out a letter of thanks written ready to send 
to Yorkshire Water to thank them for the £15,000 received.  It was ‘Agreed’ that this 
should be sent and the Chair – AB signed the letter. 
 
First Aid Training (20/02/09) – Cllr. BJ confirmed that the Supplier is still busy due to 
Covid- 19. Clerk confirmed an email has been sent to the provider – further advice to 
follow. 
 
Dog Fouling – Cllr. B Jull is to arrange for stencils to be done on the pavements around 
the Parish to try and prevent the Dog Fouling issue – he has been busy recently with 
other work around the village – still in progress. 
 
Footpath Northside Road (20/09/26) – Terry Weaver has been in the area, this week, the 
Clerk is waiting for his update.  
 
Speeding (21/02/20) – ERYC have confirmed they are to conduct a Speeding Survey in 
2021, once this is completed further discussion can take place as to a solution.  Ongoing 
but not likely to take place until traffic situation returns to normal following the Shutdown 
due to Covid-19. 
 
Christmas Lights (21/02/20) 
Clerk has spoken with Diane Chapman at Patrington PC, she confirmed they use 
‘Festive Lights’.  Clerk has set up an account as this is the only way you can get 
quotations.  Further information to follow. 
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North Leys Road (21/03/32) – Letters issued to Householders and Drainage situation 
being monitored for a period of 3 months.  Review situation in July 2021. 
 
Pinfold – Plaques (21/05/54b) – Plaques ordered and waiting delivery. 
 
Holderness Health Letter (21/05/51) – At the last meeting during the Ward Councillor 
update it was suggested that the Clerk prepare a letter to send to Holderness Health re 
the Phlebotomy move from the Hospital to the Surgery.  Since this meeting further 
correspondence was received on 24/5 from HH.  The Clerk read out the letter prepared 
as a response to both letters.  It was ‘Agreed’ that this letter be sent on behalf of Hollym 
PC. 

HPC/Clerk 

Clerk 

 

Clerk 

21/06/61 Public Forum  

 None 

 

 

 
21/06/62 Ward Councillor Update 

 

 

 Councillor Lyn Healing provided an update re Holderness Health and the move of the 

Phlebotomy Service to the GP Surgery.  Existing Nurse, No Reduction in hours.  

Rationale behind the move is that the Nurse can see the full patient record and there will 

be no need for Blood Cards.  Blood Nurse is able to make appointments for those 

patients with Chronic Diseases which require regular check-ups.  The Children’s Blood 

service is to remain at the Surgery. 

MI Unit - You do not have to be referred by the GP.  Ring the GP Surgery and select line 

‘4’ and this takes you to a dedicated MI Assessor.  If they cannot deal you will be referred 

on to Bransholme or Beverley.  Transport from HU19 area is funded. 

LH is to explore the possibility of a dedicated phone line for the Blood Service. 

Also, the possibility of a ‘Time Frame’ being provided when you select the option for the 

‘Call Back’ service. 

Chair asked why they are not ‘Cutting Back’ the overgrown verges on the main roads?  

LH advised that they have been reducing this for some time now.  This is an area for 

Terry Weaver and as he has been in the area it is perhaps something he is looking at. 

LH asked everyone to remember that it is best to contact her with queries about issues 

prior to a meeting – this way she may be able to resolve or at least have some answers 

to anything raised at a meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21/06/63 Finance   

 Income 

None 

 

Payments 

The following budgeted payments were agreed:  

May Wage roll                                                            180.96   

Engraving World – Plaques for Pinfold                        81.00 

 

 

 

Clerk 

21/06/64 Planning 

 

 

 

 Planning Applications requiring a response to ERYC Planning Department 

21/01744/VAR 

Proposal: Variation of Condition 10 (approved plans) of planning permission 
20/03468/PLF (Subdivision of existing manager's bungalow to form two holiday 
bungalows with associated alterations and erection of an additional porch 
canopy) to allow external and internal design modifications. 
Location: 26 Kenwood Hollym East Riding of Yorkshire HU19 2PR 
Applicant: Tingdene Holiday Parks Ltd 
Application type: Variation of Condition(s) 

Parish Council Response:  It was ‘Agreed’ to recommend that the application be 

approved subject to the conditions imposed previously as follows: 

Parking to ensure vehicles are parked off the Main Road and within the boundaries of the 

holiday park and to ensure that the hedge is maintained at the existing height 

commensurate with the original planning application for this property. 
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Parish Council noted the following responses received from - ERYC. 

21/00779/PLF 

Proposal: Erection of a single-storey extension to the rear 
Location: The Ramblers North Leys Road Hollym East Riding of Yorkshire HU19 
2QN 
Applicant: Mr Reece Johnson 
ERYC Decision:  Planning Permission Granted as per submitted plans. 
 

21/06/65 Community Issues 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 a) Seating 

Chair confirmed that Seats have arrived and are stored at his premises.  The alternative 

location discussed during the week between Cllr. AB and Cllr. BJ to site the 2nd Seat is 

Manor Lane, nr the bend on the Wide Verge.  All Agreed to this location.    Chair is to 

check with MOP regarding siting here and the Clerk is to check with ERYC re 

Specification(s) if any, for the base for the Seats. 

 

b) Pinfold 

PC agreed to register the Pinfold Land.  Clerk has sought quotations to carry out Legal 

Work from solicitors (Burstalls and Jane Brooks Law), neither are taking on new work.  

Sandersons Solicitors (Withernsea) can carry out for £450 plus VAT, Carl Chapman can 

do the necessary Plan for Land Registry, the cost to us will be £70.00 for this (usually the 

fee is £140.00).  It was Agreed to appoint Sandersons Solicitors and Carl Chapman to 

carry out the work. 

 

 

Clerk/AB 

 

 

Clerk 

21/06/66 Reports received from Committees and/or Councillors on External Bodies 
 

 

 Councillor Bernard Jull reported as follows: 

 

a) Health  

Meeting is not until 12/7/2021.  

 

b) Shape 

No meeting recently 

 

c)Village Hall Committee 

100 Club is running, Flooring has been done, Painting of the Hall nearly completed, 

Chairs have been purchased and when delivered there will be 50 Chairs.  Projector and 

Smart TV have been installed.  The Village Hall have £36,546 in the bank. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21/06/67 Emergency Plan  

 Clerk advised there are various different Emergency Plan format which the PC can agree 

to use, and examples will be sent out.  At the outset it would be a good idea to send a 

letter out to residents to see who can volunteer and who feels they may need assistance; 

this information can then be considered when setting up an Emergency Plan.  An 

example of a ‘Letter’ was provided.  It was ‘Agreed’ the clerk is to print enough for the 

village and deliver to BJ and he can arrange for these to be delivered. 
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21/06/68 To note correspondence received  

 Emails 

17/05/2021 – MOP – Re condition of verges, North Leys Road, and replacement of 

barriers to edge of road 

18/05/2021 – SHAPE – Information on Coastal Path for individual comment 

18/05/2021 – Nichola Crichton, ERYC – Planning Training for up to 4 Councillors 

21/05/2021 – Deborah Fagan – Info from PCC Office 

25/05/2021 – Holderness Health – Open Letter 

26/05/2021 – CCG Newsletter 

28/05/2021 – ERNLLCA – Newsletter – 18 

28/05/2021 – ERYC – Local Plan Responses (re send a copy for Cllr. FD) 

03/06/2021 – Helen McGill ERYC, Grant Funding  

03/06/2021 – Helena Moss – Grant Funding Opportunities 

03/06/2021 – Tracy Tomlinson, Democratic Services, ERYC – Joint Local Access Forum 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
BJ 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 

21/06/69 Items for the next Agenda  

 Platinum Jubilee Event 2022 

Tree Removal – Churchyard (PC assisting toward the costs) 

 

 

BJ 

 Date and Time of next meeting: 

08 July 2021 @ 19:30 – Village Hall. 

 

 

 

  Meeting Closed at: 21.12. 
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